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                                  UNITED STATES 
                       SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION 
                             WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549 
 
                                    FORM 8-A 
 
                FOR REGISTRATION OF CERTAIN CLASSES OF SECURITIES 
                     PURSUANT TO SECTION 12(b) OR (g) OF THE 
                         SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934 
 
                              NYMEX Holdings, Inc. 
             (Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter) 
 
 
 
 
                 Delaware                                     13-4098266 
                                              
  (State of incorporation or organization)      (I.R.S. Employer Identification No.) 
 
 
 One North End Avenue, World Financial Center, 
               New York, New York                               10282-1101 
    (Address of principal executive offices)                    (Zip Code) 
 
 
         Securities to be registered pursuant to Section 12(b) of the Act: 
 
 
           Title of each class            Name of each exchange on which 
            to be registered              each class is to be registered 
 
         __________________________       _______________________________ 
 
         __________________________       _______________________________ 
 
         __________________________       _______________________________ 
 
 
         If this form relates to the registration of a class of securities 
         pursuant to Section 12(b) of the Exchange Act and is effective pursuant 
         to General Instruction A.(c), check the following box. / / 
 
         If this form relates to the registration of a class of securities 
         pursuant to Section 12(g) of the Exchange Act and is effective pursuant 
         to General Instruction A.(d), check the following box. /X/ 
 
         Securities Act registration statement file number to which this form 
         relates: 333-30332 (if applicable) 
 
         Securities to be registered pursuant to Section 12(g) of the Act: 
 
                                  Common Stock 
                                (Title of class) 
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         ITEM I. DESCRIPTION OF REGISTRANT'S SECURITIES TO BE REGISTERED. 
 
         The description of the securities to be registered is contained in the 
         Proxy Statement and Prospectus dated May 12, 2000, copies of which were 
         electronically transmitted for filing with the Commission pursuant to 
         Rule 424(b) on May 19, 2000, which forms a part of the Registrant's 
         Registration Statement on Form S-4 (No. 333-30332), and is incorporated 
         herein by reference. 
 
         ITEM 2. EXHIBITS. 
 
         2.2      Form of Agreement and Plan of Merger by and between New York 
                  Mercantile Exchange, Inc., NYMEX Holdings, Inc. and NYMEX 
                  Merger Sub, Inc. (incorporated herein by reference to Exhibit 
                  2.2 of the Registrant's Registration Statement on Form S-4 
                  (No. 333-30332)). 
 
         3.1      Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of the 
                  Registrant (incorporated herein by reference to Exhibit 3.1 of 
                  the Registrant's Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended 
                  December 31, 2000). 
 
         3.1(a)   Certificate of Amendment of Certificate of Incorporation of 
                  the Registrant dated April 9, 2001. 
 
 
         3.2      Bylaws of the Registrant (incorporated herein by reference to 
                  Exhibit 3.2 of the Registrant's Registration Statement on Form 
                  S-4 (No. 333-30332)). 
 
         4.1      Form of specimen certificate for common stock. 
 
 
                                    SIGNATURE 
 
         Pursuant to the requirements of Section 12 of the Securities Exchange 
         Act of 1934, the Registrant has duly caused this registration statement 
         to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereto duly authorized. 
 
                                              NYMEX HOLDINGS, INC. 
 
 
                                              By:  /s/ CHRISTOPHER K. BOWEN 
                                                   ------------------------ 
                                              Name:  Christopher K. Bowen 
                                              Title:  Senior Vice President 
                                                          and General Counsel 
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                               State of Delaware 
                                                                          PAGE 1 
                        Office of the Secretary of State 
 
                         ______________________________ 
 
     I, HARRIET SMITH WINDSOR, SECRETARY OF STATE OF THE STATE OF DELAWARE, DO 
HEREBY CERTIFY THE ATTACHED IS A TRUE AND CORRECT COPY OF THE CERTIFICATE OF 
AMENDMENT OF "NYMEX HOLDINGS, INC.", FILED IN THIS OFFICE ON THE NINTH DAY OF 
APRIL, A.D. 2001, AT 9 O'CLOCK A.M. 
 
     A FILED COPY OF THIS CERTIFICATE HAS BEEN FORWARDED TO THE NEW CASTLE 
COUNTY RECORDER OF DEEDS. 
 
 
 
                                 [STATE SEAL]   /s/ HARRIET SMITH WINDSOR 
                                                ------------------------- 
                                                Harriet Smith Windsor, 
                                                Secretary of State 
 
                                                AUTHENTICATION: 1072245 
                                                        DATE:  04-10-01 
3175181 8100 
 
010173497 
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                                                           STATE OF DELAWARE 
                                                           SECRETARY OF STATE 
                                                        DIVISION OF CORPORATIONS 
                                                       FILED 09:00 AM 04/09/2001 
                                                           010173497 - 3175181 
 
                            CERTIFICATE OF AMENDMENT 
 
                                       OF 
 
                          CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION 
 
                                       OF 
 
                              NYMEX HOLDINGS, INC. 
 
                  NYMEX Holdings, Inc., a corporation organized and existing 
under the laws of the State of Delaware (the "Corporation"), does hereby 
certify: 
 
                  1. Article SIXTH of the Corporation's Certificate of 
Incorporation is hereby amended to read as follows: 
 
                  SIXTH: Until such time as this Certificate of Incorporation is 
duly amended to eliminate the restriction on transfer contained in paragraph (b) 
of Article FIFTH: 
 
                  (a) The Board of Directors shall consist of 25 members. 
 
                  (b) The directors shall be divided into three classes, 
designated Class I, Class II and Class III. Each class shall consist, as nearly 
as may be possible, of one-third of the total number of directors constituting 
the entire Board of Directors. The terms of the Class I directors shall first 
expire at the annual meeting of stockholders held in 2001; the terms of the 
Class II directors shall first expire at the annual meeting of stockholders held 
in 2002; and the terms of the Class III directors shall first expire at the 
annual meeting of stockholders held in 2003. At each annual meeting of 
stockholders, the successors to the class of directors whose term expires shall 
be elected for a three-year term. If the number of directors is changed, any 
increase or decrease shall be apportioned so as to maintain the number of 
directors in each class as nearly equal as possible and any additional director 
of any class elected to fill a vacancy resulting from an increase in such class 
shall hold office for a term that shall coincide with the remaining term of that 
class, but in no case shall a decrease in the number of directors shorten the 
term of any incumbent director. A director shall hold office until the annual 
meeting of 
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stockholders for the year in which the director's term expires and until the 
director's successor shall be elected and shall qualify, subject, however, to 
prior death, resignation, retirement, disqualification or removal from office. 
 
                  (c) The Board of Directors shall have a Chairman and a Vice 
Chairman who shall be designated as Chairman or Vice Chairman by the 
stockholders of the Corporation and who shall, when so designated, become 
members of the At Large category of Directors as described below. The Chairman 
shall be a member of Class I and the Vice Chairman shall be a member of Class 
II. The term of each of them shall expire at the expiration of the term of the 
applicable class. Successors to each of them shall be elected at the annual 
meeting of stockholders at which his or her term expires. In order to be 
designated as Chairman or Vice Chairman, a candidate for election to the Board 
must be designated in accordance with the procedures determined by the Board of 
Directors. The Chairman and the Vice Chairman each shall have the power, 
authority and responsibilities provided in the bylaws of the Corporation. 
 
                  (d) Each Class of directors shall consist of at least one 
member from each of the categories indicated below: 
 
                                    (i) Floor Broker Group ("Floor Broker"), 
                  which consists of holders or lessees of Exchange Memberships 
                  whose principal commodity-related business is acting as a 
                  floor broker on the floor of the Exchange; 
 
                                    (ii) Futures Commission Merchant Group 
                  ("FCM"), which consists of holders or lessees of Exchange 
                  Memberships who are either officers, directors or partners of 
                  a corporation, partnership, association or sole 
                  proprietorship, the principal commodity-related business of 
                  which is the solicitation or acceptance of orders for 
                  commodity futures and/or options transactions from customers, 
                  and in connection therewith accepts money, securities or other 
                  property to margin or guarantee such transactions and, which 
                  is registered with the Commodity Futures Trading Commission as 
                  a Futures Commission Merchant; 
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                                    (iii) Trade Group ("Trade"), which consists 
                  of holders or lessees of Exchange Memberships who are either 
                  officers, directors or partners of a corporation, partnership, 
                  association or sole proprietorship, the principal 
                  commodity-related business of which is the production, 
                  processing or commercial use of, or is a merchant dealing in, 
                  one or more commodities traded on the Exchange; 
 
                                    (iv) Local Trader Group ("Local"), which 
                  consists of holders or lessees of Exchange Memberships whose 
                  principal commodity-related business is executing trades in 
                  Exchange contracts on the floor of the Exchange for their 
                  personal accounts; 
 
                                    (v) At Large Group ("At Large"), which 
                  consists of holders or lessees of Exchange Memberships; and 
 
                                    (vi) Equity Holder Group ("Equity"), which 
                  consists of owners of Exchange Memberships who have leased 
                  their last or sole membership to another party. 
 
In addition, the directors designated as the Chairman and Vice Chairman of the 
Board shall become members of the At Large category of directors. 
 
                  In order to be elected at a meeting of stockholders held after 
this provision first becomes effective to one of the categories described in 
clauses (i) through (vi) above, a candidate for election to the Board must be 
nominated in accordance with procedures determined by the Board of Directors 
whereupon that candidate will be eligible for election at the applicable meeting 
of stockholders only as a member of the category determined in accordance with 
the procedures implemented by the Board of Directors. If, by reason of a change 
in the business of a Director, such Director no longer falls within the category 
set forth in subclauses (i) through (vi) above in which he was elected, the term 
of such Director shall automatically expire effective at the next annual meeting 
of stockholders and a successor to such Director shall thereupon be elected for 
the remainder of the term of the class to which such successor Director 
succeeds. In the event of a dispute as to the category of any Director, the 
Board of Directors shall make a final determination upon such data as it, in its 
discretion, determines is necessary, relevant or material. 
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                  (e) The Board of Directors shall also have five Public 
Directors who shall be directly elected by the stockholders. Two Public 
Directors shall be members of Class I, one Public Director shall be a member of 
Class II and two Public Directors shall be members of Class III. The term of 
each Public Director shall expire at the expiration of the term of the 
applicable class. Successors to each of them shall be elected at the annual 
meeting of stockholders at which his or her term expires. In order to qualify as 
a Public Director, a person must be knowledgeable of futures trading or 
financial regulation or otherwise capable of contributing to the deliberations 
of the Board of Directors and may not be a member of the Exchange or affiliated 
with any member of the Exchange or an employee of the Exchange. No Public 
Director who has served as a Public Director for two consecutive terms shall be 
eligible for election as a Public Director until one year has elapsed from the 
date of the expiration of such person's last term. 
 
                  (f) Not more than one partner, officer, director, employee or 
affiliate of a member of the Exchange or of any member firm of the Exchange, or 
of any affiliate of a member of the Exchange or of a member firm of the 
Exchange, shall be eligible to serve as a Director at one time. If, by reason of 
a change in affiliation of a Director, election of a Director at any time, or by 
reason of merger, sale or consolidation of two or more member firms of the 
Exchange, more than one officer, director, employee, partner, or affiliate of a 
member firm of the Exchange is a Director, at least one such Director shall 
resign so that there shall be only one Director who is an officer, director, 
employee, partner, affiliate of such member of the Exchange or member firm of 
the Exchange or of its affiliate. If one such Director shall fail to resign the 
term of all such Directors shall automatically expire and the vacancy or 
vacancies shall thereafter be filled by the Board, provided, however, that if 
one such Director is the Chairman or the Vice Chairman, only the term of the 
other such Director or Directors shall expire; further provided, that if two of 
such Directors are Chairman and Vice Chairman, respectively, the term of the 
Vice Chairman shall expire as aforesaid. No person shall be permitted to stand 
for election to the Board of Directors if the election and qualification of such 
person could result in more than one person who is a partner, officer, director, 
employee or affiliate of a member of the Exchange or of any member firm of 
 
 
                                       4 
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the Exchange or any affiliate of a member of the Exchange or of a member firm of 
the Exchange serving on the Board of Directors. 
 
                  The term "affiliate" as used in this clause (f) shall include 
the power, whether directly or indirectly, to control a firm or other business 
entity as well as the direct or indirect ownership of 10% or more of the voting 
securities of a corporation or ownership of a partnership interest in a 
partnership. 
 
                  In the event that there is a controversy as to the status of 
the business affiliation of a Director, Director elect, or Director nominee, at 
the written request of the Chairman or the President, the Executive Committee of 
the Board shall make a final determination upon such data as it, in its 
discretion, determines is necessary, relevant or material. 
 
                  (g) No person shall be permitted to stand for election for 
more than one position on the Board at a single meeting of stockholders. 
 
                  2. This amendment was duly adopted in accordance with Section 
242 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware. 
 
                  IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Corporation has caused this 
Certificate of Amendment to be signed on its behalf by the authorized officer 
named below. 
 
                                                  /s/    CHRISTOPHER K. BOWEN 
                                                  --------------------------- 
                                                  Name:  Christopher K. Bowen 
                                                  Title: Senior Vice President 
                                                         and General Counsel 
                                                  Date:  April 9, 2001 
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        FORM OF STOCK CERTIFICATE - EXCHANGEABLE FOR DEFINITIVE ENGRAVED 
                      CERTIFICATE WHEN READY FOR DELIVERY 
 
COMMON STOCK 
 
PAR VALUE $.01 
 
 
 
                                                                          SHARES 
 
                              NYMEX HOLDINGS, INC. 
 
 
              INCORPORATED UNDER THE LAWS OF THE STATE OF DELAWARE 
 
 
 
THIS CERTIFIES THAT 
 
IS THE OWNER OF 
 
           FULLY PAID AND NON-ASSESSABLE SHARES OF THE COMMON STOCK OF 
                              NYMEX HOLDINGS, INC. 
 
transferable on the books of the Corporation by the holder hereof in person, or 
by duly authorized attorney, upon surrender of this certificate properly 
endorsed and subject to the transfer restrictions as set forth on the reverse of 
this certificate. This certificate is not valid unless countersigned and 
registered by the Transfer Agent and Registrar. 
 
            WITNESS the facsimile seal of the Corporation and the facsimile 
signatures of its duly authorized officers. 
 
Dated: 
 
COUNTERSIGNED AND REGISTERED: 
 
 
REGISTRAR            TRANSFER AGENT              SECRETARY            PRESIDENT 
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                              NYMEX HOLDINGS, INC. 
 
THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE SHALL BE TRANSFERABLE 
ONLY TOGETHER WITH CLASS A MEMBERSHIPS (EACH AN "EXCHANGE MEMBERSHIP") ISSUED BY 
NEW YORK MERCANTILE EXCHANGE, INC. (THE "EXCHANGE"). ACCORDINGLY, (I) THE SHARES 
OF COMMON STOCK REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE SHALL NEITHER BE TRANSFERABLE 
NOR TRANSFERRED ON THE BOOKS OF THE CORPORATION UNLESS A SIMULTANEOUS TRANSFER 
IS MADE BY THE TRANSFEROR TO THE SAME TRANSFEREE OF A NUMBER OF EXCHANGE 
MEMBERSHIPS EQUAL TO THE NUMBER OF SHARES OF COMMON STOCK THEREBY TRANSFERRED 
AND (II) THIS CERTIFICATE SHALL BE DEEMED TO EVIDENCE THE SAME NUMBER OF 
EXCHANGE MEMBERSHIPS AS SHARES OF COMMON STOCK. THE TERM "TRANSFER" SHALL BE 
DEEMED NOT TO INCLUDE A LEASE OF AN EXCHANGE MEMBERSHIP MADE IN ACCORDANCE WITH 
THE BYLAWS AND RULES OF THE EXCHANGE. 
 
THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE ARE SUBJECT TO 
CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS ON TRANSFER CONTAINED IN THE CORPORATION'S CERTIFICATE OF 
INCORPORATION AND BYLAWS. THE CORPORATION WILL FURNISH WITHOUT CHARGE TO EACH 
STOCKHOLDER WHO SO REQUESTS THE POWERS, DESIGNATIONS, PREFERENCES AND RELATIVE, 
PARTICIPATING, OPTIONAL OR OTHER SPECIAL RIGHTS OF THE CORPORATION'S COMMON 
STOCK AND THE QUALIFICATIONS, LIMITATIONS OR RESTRICTIONS OF SUCH PREFERENCES 
AND/OR RIGHTS AS ARE CONTAINED IN THE CORPORATION'S CERTIFICATE OF INCORPORATION 
AND BYLAWS; SUCH REQUEST MAY BE MADE TO THE CORPORATION. 
 
      The following abbreviations, when used in the inscription on the face of 
      this certificate, shall be construed as though they were written out in 
      full according to applicable laws or regulations: 
 
 
                                                                                            
      TEN COM - as tenants in common            UNIF GIFT MIN ACT - .......Custodian........ 
 
                                                                                                       (Cust)          (Minor) 
      TEN ENT - as tenants by the entireties                                                     under Uniform Gifts to Minors 
 
      JT TEN  - as joint tenants with right of survivorship       Act........................ 
 
            and not as tenants in common                                                                                (State) 
 
 
     Additional abbreviations may also be used though not in the above list. 
 
For value received, __________ hereby sell, assign and transfer unto 
 
PLEASE INSERT SOCIAL SECURITY OR OTHER 
 
 
 
  (PLEASE PRINT OR TYPEWRITE NAME AND ADDRESS, INCLUDING ZIP CODE OF ASSIGNEE) 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                       
                                                                                                                         shares 
 
      of the capital stock represented by the within Certificate, and do hereby irrevocably constitute and appoint 
 
                                                                                                                         Attorney
 
      to transfer the said stock on the books of the within named Corporation with full power of substitution in the premises. 
 
 
Dated: _____________________________ 
 
 
 
         NOTICE: ___________________________________________________________ 
 
                 THE SIGNATURE TO THIS ASSIGNMENT MUST CORRESPOND WITH THE NAME 
                 AS WRITTEN UPON THE FACE OF THE CERTIFICATE IN EVERY 
                 PARTICULAR WITHOUT ALTERATION OR ENLARGEMENT OR ANY CHANGE 
                 WHATEVER 
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